
This month, we celebrate the 500th anniversary of the Reformation.  In the Reformation, Martin Luther,                 
and other reformers, rediscovered the primacy of faith in our relationship with God.  These reformers, in                
emphasizing the forgiveness, grace, and love of God, began an evangelical movement that gave people                 
permission to relate to God in a personal way – through faith.  All this really means, according to Luther               
himself, is that we love and trust God.  I hope the following cat story, and more serious paragraphs that follow 
it, will help you to reflect on your relationship with the Lord. 
 
Every morning when I come upstairs from my shower and shave, there are two cats waiting hopefully for me in 
the kitchen.  One cat, Piper, is laying on top of the refrigerator, and the other cat, Pepper, is sitting on the 
counter right next to a very special jar.  They are waiting for me to open the jar and give them what they are 
hoping for, their morning treat.  These days they are waiting for what I think is their new favorite flavor,                
tantalizing turkey.  If you just rolled your eyes, you are definitely not a cat, because these so-called turkey 
treats totally tantalize these two cats. 
 
What amazes me about this morning ritual is the faith these cats have that I will give them their treat.  If I vary 
my routine at all, or if I just for the fun of it, intentionally delay giving them what they are hoping for, they 
simply do not lose heart.  They seem to expect I will be good to them and will give them their treat, even 
though on some mornings if I am particularly pokey, they are not too proud to petition me with their two very 
distinctive meows.  Pepper in particular, will jump off the counter, leaving behind the precious jar, to remind 
me that it is treat time by brushing up against my legs. 
 
We can learn a lot about faith from our pets.  If we are good and gracious to them, these furry friends are             
perfectly capable of having loving and trusting relationships with us.  Since I have shown Pepper and Piper      
reason to love and trust me, they know I will feed them, scoop their litter box, play with them, and give them 
their morning treat.  Since I have been good and gracious to them, they expect me always to act kindly and 
lovingly toward them.  That is why when I come home after work, they do not run away and hide from me,                  
but they without fail greet me expectantly at the door. 
 
Is this not the sort of relationship we are to have with God?  Of course, we are not God’s 
pets, we are God’s children.  But still, I am certain that what God wants from us is love and 
trust.  God wants us to wait expectantly for Him, yes, like a pet at the door, trusting that we 
will receive from his hand, kindness and love, help and grace, and whatever we need in life.  
Yes, God wants loving and trusting relationships with us, in which we do not lose heart when 
life is hard, and in which we are never too busy or proud to petition, pray, even brush up 
against to God, for help and guidance. 
 
One of my favorite verses about faith is from Proverbs 3:5-6, where it says, “Trust in the Lord with all your 
heart, lean not on your own understanding, acknowledge him in all your ways, and he will make your paths 
straight.”  This verse expects that God is good and gracious, and therefore, we may trust the Lord in this life to 
forgive us every time we sin, hear us every time we pray, care for us every time we struggle, love us every 
time we fail, and rescue us every time we face evil.  Such faith is a saving faith, because we love, trust, and 
seek to be near God, who saves us in every way. 
 
Such faith also trusts that God catches us on the day we die, lifts us to a new life in Christ, and leads us to 
heaven and eternal life.  So, like my cats, we wait hopefully too.  But we wait for much more than tantalizing 
turkey treats.  We wait for God who created us, who daily and abundantly provides for us, who protects us 
against evil, who died on a cross to free us from sin and death, and who has a bright future in mind for us, 
both here in this world and one day in heaven.  And even though I don’t know everything about this future,              
I trust God with all my heart that it will be wonderful. 
 
                                                                           You are in my prayers, 
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October Worship Matters 
 

World Communion Sunday and ULC Chapel Choir Returns 
October 1 
Christians across the world will be celebrating Holy Communion, the Lord’s Supper, 
on Sunday, October 1, not only for the grace and love provided in the meal, but also 
as a sign of Christian Unity.  We will do the same at ULC!  As part of our observance 
of this special day, our ULC Chapel Choir will sing its first Choir Anthem in nearly a 
year, under the direction of new choir director, KariJo O’Keefe. 
 
 

 
Bible Sunday and Wednesday 
October 8 and 11 
We have heard the voices of children exclaim, “The B-I-B-L-E, yes that’s the book for 
me.  I stand alone on the Word of God, the B-I-B-L-E!”  On Sunday, October 8 and 
Wednesday, October 11, we will be adding our voices to this celebration of the Word 
of God, the Bible.  On these Bible days, we will give story Bibles to our 3-year old 
children, story books to our first and second grade children, and the Holy Bible to 
our third-grade children, at our two worship services.  We thank our ULC Women of 
the ELCA for providing the Bibles and story Bibles. 

 
 

Campus Ministry Sunday and Now, the Feast 
October 15 
We will continue singing our new liturgy, “Now, the Feast and Celebration” on October 15.  We will also 
have members of the Christus Rex community with us this day too, greeting and leading us, as this day 
has been declared Campus Ministry Sunday in the Grand Forks Conference.  We will take a special                 
offering for campus ministry.  
 

 

 
ULC Chapel Choir Sings Sundays and Wednesdays 
October 1 and 11 
As the Chapel Choir returns, we are endeavoring to sing on Wednesdays as well as 
Sundays, as much as possible.  We will begin this in October, singing on Sunday,  
October 1, and Wednesday, October 11.  Hopefully, worshipers on both Wednesday 
and Sunday will appreciate the return of choir music to ULC. 
 

 

500th Anniversary of the Reformation 
October 29 
We hope you will join us for worship on October 29, for the celebration of the 
500th Anniversary of the Reformation.  We will sing Reformation hymns, enjoy 
special music, hand out Small Catechisms, hear a sermon, and in a most             
unusual way, be visited by Martin and Katie Luther.  During the month of                  
October, there will also be some bulletin inserts about the Reformation.  Then 
after we are done with worship, we will gather in the fellowship hall for a            
delicious Lutheran potluck!  Please bring a hot dish, jell-o, salad, buns, chips, 
pickles, dessert, or something else to share. 



October Fun and Service 
 

Blessed and Gifted to Serve Project #1 
Noisy Offering for Hurricane Relief 
There is so much need in Texas, Florida, and Puerto Rico, due to Hurricanes 
Harvey, Irma, Maria, that we are using our noisy offerings in both                    
September and October for hurricane relief.  We are receiving larger                   
donations as well.  Please make sure and designate all such gifts as                     
hurricane relief.  All money will be sent to ELCA Disaster Response, to help 
their efforts in all three places. 
 

Blessed and Gifted to Serve Project #2 
Undies Sundays and Wednesdays  
The United Way is collecting underwear for needy families in the Grand Forks area again this year.                
As usual, ULC is a collection site.  Undies Sundays are October 8, 15, and 22.  Undies Wednesdays are 
October 4, 11, and 18.  There is need for underwear for people of all ages male and female – infants 
(diapers), children, teens, and adults.  All items must be new!  Place them in the box in the narthex. 
 

 
 

ULC Fish Fry 
Sponsored by Calling All Men 
We are hosting our first ever and maybe first annual ULC Fish Fry on Sunday,               
October 8, from 5:00-7:00 pm.  This fish (walleye) has been caught by ULC              
members (thank you Kevin and Shelly Meyer, and Dan Melberg) this summer            
season at Devils Lake.  The fish will be served with french fries, coleslaw, bun 
(made by Genny Olson), and dessert.  The cost of the event is simply a free will 
offering!  All proceeds will go to ULC. 
 

 
 
 

Trunk or Treat Festival 
Tuesday, October 31 
We invite ULC members, friends, and the larger Grand Forks Community  
to spend Halloween with us.  On Tuesday, October 31, we will host our 
annual “Trunk or Treat” Festival from 6:00-8:00 pm in our parking lot. 
 
On this night, we are asking as many of you as possible to decorate the trunks of your cars, vans, SUVs 
and trucks.  Children will then move from trunk to trunk to receive whatever treat you are giving away.  
Last year we had over 300 people attend, so we will have extra candy on hand to supplement whatever 
you bring.  Also, as part of the evening, we will serve a light supper of hot dogs, chips, dessert, and             
beverage. 
 
Will you consider assisting us with this ministry project?  We need people with decorated trunks and 
workers for the kitchen too.  Call the church office to see how you can help. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: We are also collecting non-perishable food for the Salvation Army 
Pantry.  One trunk will be open and designated to collect these items. 



Reformation Sermon Series 
Four “Solas” 

 

During the month October, we will have a sermon series on “Four Solas”             
of the Reformation.  It is really Martin Luther who made them famous – Word 
alone, Faith alone, Grace alone, and Christ alone.   The word “sola” means 
“alone” in English.  Join us for worship on either Sunday or Wednesday, and see 
how these four “solas” are still important for us today. 
 

Word Alone – October 8 and 11 
Faith Alone – October 15 and 18 
Grace Alone – October 22 and 25 
Christ Alone – October 29 and November 1 

 
 

Reformation Book Store 

Our church is having a Reformation 500 Bookstore! 
  

The 500th anniversary of the Reformation is fast approaching! Do you want to learn more about Martin             
Luther, his writings, and their impact on Christianity?  Do you want to reflect on the ongoing impact of the 
Reformation today?   Stop by our Reformation 500 Bookstore to shop for engaging books on the Reformation 
for readers of all ages and interests!  Save up to 50% plus receive free shipping on all Bookstore titles. 
 

The Reformation 500 Bookstore will be open between Sundays, October 15 and 29.  We will have someone to 
take your order on Sundays and Wednesdays.  Or, if you want to order books at other times, you can do so in 
at church office. 
 

Our Bookstore is sponsored by Augsburg Fortress, the publishing ministry of the ELCA. The books will            
include bestselling biographies like Luther the Reformer, as well as an atlas of the European Reformations,           
a graphic novel for young readers, a pop-up book, and primary sources from The Annotated Luther series.  

 

The Unreformed Luther 

A Book Study 
 
You are invited to join Pastor Tom for a light-hearted yet serious book about Martin Luther, called the 
“Unreformed Luther” by Andreas Malessa.  It is only 160 pages, yet it is full of the most important details of 
Luther’s life and work.  It will both open your eyes and make you laugh.  It will help you get to know the man 
behind the myths.  One thing for sure, you will not regret reading the book, or attending the book study.  Will 
you please join us for four weeks on Thursdays, at 6:30 in the lounge, beginning October 12.  The cost of the 
book is $15. Childcare is also an option, but please call the church office to reserve your spot.  

 
Please Join Us for the Film 

Martin Luther: The Idea That Changed the World 
 

Thrivent Member Network is sponsoring the screening of the film, “Martin Luther: The Idea That Changed the 
World.  This entertaining new film follows the story of Luther’s life, packed with intrigue, kidnappings, secret 
hideouts, and life or death showdowns.  You may see the film free on Wednesday, October 25, at River                
Cinema in East Grand Forks.  You will meet from 6-9:00 pm for a generosity project followed by the film, free 
popcorn, and a drink.  Please RSVP by October 18 to Katie Lewis at 701-478-7132, or email 
katie.lewis@thrivent.com. 
 

There is another opportunity to see the film on Tuesday, October 24, 6:30 pm at the AMC Movie Theater in 
Grand Forks.  In this case the tickets cost $10, and may be purchased at the Sharon Lutheran Church office.  
Reservations are due by October 17. 



VMH Employee Craft and Bake Sales 
 

Please support the Valley Memorial Home employees as they raise funds for these very im-
portant local residential nursing homes.  Craft items and baked goods will be for sale, and 
hourly door prizes will be given away as well.  This will all take place at the Valley Eldercare 
Center, 2900 14th Ave. S, October 13, from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. 
 
 

UND Mortar Board Turkey Baskets 
38th Annual Year! 
If you or anyone you know needs a turkey basket for Thanksgiving this year, please call or speak with Pastor Tom.  
The deadline to request such a basket is Friday, November 3.  Baskets can be picked up at the UND Transportation 
Building on Saturday, November 18, from 10 am to 2 pm.  If anyone needs assistance picking up their basket, that 
can be arranged too.  This program is meant to benefit for those who need a little help, so if you do, please do not 
hesitate to ask! 

 
Wings of Hope Bereavement Service 
 

Wings of Hope Bereavement Services will be conducting their Semi-Annual Burial Service on Saturday, October 7,  
at 10 am.  This service is for all parents who have experienced a miscarriage in the past six months and any family 
members or friends who wish to attend.  This includes parents who may have miscarried at home or another                
facility, but would like to be part of this service as a memorial to their little one.  This service is offered at no cost to 
you. 
 
The service will be held at Babyland in Calvary Cemetery, Grand Forks.  All who wish to attend are welcome.              
Wy’s Floral provides flowers for the burial.  Members of the Altru Pastoral Services team will be available if you 
would like to talk to someone before or following the service. In case of rain the service will be held at the chapel in 
the center of the cemetery.  If you have any questions, please contact Penny Millspaugh at 701-780-5257.  



Adult Education 
 

Sunday Adult Class: REFORMATION 500! 
 

The Adult Class is studying the Reformation.  The main part of the study will center on the 
role of Martin Luther, though we will also have conversations about the background of the 
Reformation, and the effect the Renaissance had on the birth and the growth of                    
Protestantism.  Finally, we will ask how the Reformation impacts us today, particularly the 
relationship between Christians of all denominations.  Join us 8:45 on Sundays and be part 
of this important discussion as we celebrate our faith! 
 

 

Women of the ELCA: THE APOSTLES’ CREED 
 

This fall, you are invited to take part in a three-session Gather Bible study on the Apostles’ Creed,  
and learn what we together say we believe.  “The Apostles’ Creed,” is a Bible  study written by Julia 
Seymour, pastor at Lutheran Church of Hope, Anchorage, Alaska.  On October 13, our class is              
entitled, “I believe in Jesus Christ”, and we will discuss what it is we truly believe about our Lord.              
All women are invited to join us for coffee, fellowship,  conversation, and learning.   

 
  

Calling All Men: My Favorite Bible Verse 
 

In October, Calling All Men will change course and start a more personal time of study and            
reflection, by asking the question, “What is your favorite Bible verse?”  Each month, a different 
man will share with us what they feel is their favorite verse or even verses from the Bible, and 
why.  You will not be leading a Bible study, but you will be starting a conversation!  And yes,             
of course, we will have breakfast pizza!  Men, please join us on Saturday, October 21, at 8:30 am. 
 

  

Thursday Morning Bible Study: THE HEART OF ROMANS 
 

The Thursday Morning Bible Study will peer into the heart of the Apostle Paul’s Letter to the              
Romans to see how well it beats.  This letter was in many ways central to reformers from Martin 
Luther to the Wesley brothers.  Over the course of eight weeks, this course will survey what is   
central to this work by Paul, and see why it has been such a blessing to Christians throughout the 
centuries.  Please join each week at 9:30 a.m. in the lounge and we will see the heart of Romans is 
healthy still today! 

Two Thank You Notes 

From “For His Children” orphanages in Ecuador: 

Dear Church Body, 

We cannot thank you enough for your love, encouragement, and support you have poured on the ministry of For His 
Children, and the precious children and families we serve.  You are helping us get closer and closer to safe, reliable 
transportation for our children with special needs, and we are so grateful! 

          Sincerely, Rachel Kennon 

 

From Emily Shimpa: 

Dear ULC, 

Thank you so, so much for the Bible!  It is a gift that I will take with me, no matter where I go.  I am so blessed to 
have grown up in such a loving and supportive church family.  I thank God every day that all of you have been put in 
my life as role models and friends.  Thanks again for everything. 

          Emily Shimpa 



October  

Education  

Update 

Wednesday Meals  
  

October 4th: Chicken Patties 
October 11th: Soft shell tacos 
October 18th: Soup 
October 25th: Chicken Nuggets 

Meals include beverage and dessert. 

Join us at 5pm 
every  

Wednesday! 

Operation  
Christmas Child  

boxes will be available  
starting  

Wednesday,  
October 25th. 

Still only $1 
per person! 

Start your Halloween  
evening out with us!   

 

Participate in the trunk-or-treat, 
have your kids trunk-or-treat  
and eat hot dogs and chips  

with other trunk-or-treaters.  Bring a friend!   
Come in costume. (Nothing too scary please!) 

Bring a non-perishable food item 
 to donate to the food pantry! 

What is a Trunk-or-Treat?  
  

It's when several families get together at the church, 
park their cars in the parking lot,  
open up the trunks of their cars,  

and kids come around to each car to Trunk-or-Treat 
 instead of going house to house to Trick-or-Treat.   

One vehicle will win a prize for best decorated trunk.   
Please arrive and have your trunk set up by 5:45 p.m.   

Please sign up at church if you would like 
to reserve a spot for your vehicle. 

Tuesday, October 31st 

6:00-8:00 p.m. 

No church school  
Wednesday, October 18th  
and Sunday, October 22nd. 

NDEA Break.  Mark your calendars! 

 
Sunday students will sing                
on October 29th. 

 
WWJ students  
will be singing  

on Wednesday, November 1.   
This is pre K-5th Grade. 

 

 
Bible Sunday and Wednesday 

 
3 year olds will receive their story 
bibles on Sunday, October 8th or 

Wednesday, October 11th. 

 
3rd graders will receive their bibles  

on Sunday, October 8th  

or Wednesday October 11th. 

 

1st and 2nd graders will receive  
a story book IN CLASS  
on Sunday, October 8th               

or Wednesday October 11th. 

 

Please attend the event on the day  
you normally worship. 

 



Confirmation Highlights 
 

Grades 7-9 Confirmation 

First, we will have regular classes on Sundays, October 1, 8, 15, and 29, as well as 
on Wednesdays, October 4, 11, and 25.  There are no classes on Wednesday,                
October 18 and Sunday, October 22, due to the NDEA break. 

 

Second, remember that you should be working on your first 10 worship notes!  They are available in or 
near the cabinet by the pew at the entrance of the sanctuary.  After you fill them out, please leave them 
for Pastor Tom on that same pew. 

 

Grade 10 Confirmation 

This year, we are moving confirmation to a later date.  We are a smaller class and are working toward a 
best time, though it will not be in October.  Please stay tuned in the near future for an announcement of 
the date, maybe even in December. 

Fall Financial News 
 
Thank you to everyone for your offerings during the summer months.  As 
is our pattern, the summer months meant a large drop of income for us.  
At the end of August, we were short $33,208 in the general fund, which is 
almost exactly where we were last year at this time.  Offerings in Septem-
ber seem to be much better, so we are hopeful that the shortfall will decrease in a significant way.  A 
“Catch Up” envelope was sent out in the mail.  Please help, if you are able.  No gift is too small!  We are 
grateful for all your generous giving throughout the year, whether that be for general fund, building fund, 
High 5, Catch Up, or the benevolent causes we support as a congregation. 
 
 
 

 

A New Picture Directory 
 
Are you ready for a new church picture directory?  We will take pictures before and 
after worship on Wednesdays, September 27, October 4 and 11, and Sundays,             
October 1, 8, and 15.  We hope to have two stations for you to have your picture 
taken with a digital camera or a smart phone.  We will then load these pictures onto 
our computer to create both an online and hard copy church directory.   
 

You can also take your own picture and send them to us online, or give us a hard copy of a picture so we 
can scan it into the directory.  We cannot use professional pictures, however, unless we have written per-
mission from the photographer.  This directory will always be current, even new members can be added 
immediately 
 
Please make every effort to stop and get your picture taken so that our efforts to have an up to date            
directory will be successful! 
 



Heather Kallestad: ULC Youth Minister  
ulcheather@midconetwork.com 

701-775-4745 (church) 701-330-8847 (cell) 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Come & Enjoy!   
Youth serve cinnamon rolls 

Sunday, October 15th for fellowship.                                            
All proceeds benefit the  

National Youth Gathering to Houston Texas in 2018! 

   
Youth Gathering Meeting!  
Sunday, October 15th at 6:30pm  
This meeting is for youth and their parents/guardians. We will meet as a group            
then break into separate groups. This will be a fundraiser meeting as well as                    
a preparation time for our youth. It is important that everyone is there.  
Questions please talk to Heather or Pastor Tom.  

 
K-6 Halloween Movie Day!  

Sunday, October 15th from 2:00pm-4:00pm in the lounge. 
Join us for a fun Halloween Scooby Doo Movie and bible study!  

We will also enjoy some yummy treats, play games and make a fun craft.  
Hope that you will join us and bring friends.  

Please let Heather know if you have any food allergies or any other questions.  
 

 
Our Family Labels  
We will continue collecting Our Family bar code labels.  Labels are redeemed for      
a donation to the youth program. Each label is worth 5 cents and sometimes even  
10 cents. The part of the label that is sent in is the barcode, so from larger items 
such as cereal boxes or egg cartons, you may just cut out the bar code (to cut down 
on bulk). You can put labels in the box next to Heathers office.  Thank you for your 
continued support.  

“Each of you has been blessed with one of God’s many wonderful gifts             
to be used in the service of others. So use your gift well.”     1 Peter 4:10 



WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
Purpose Statement 
 

As a community of women  

created in the image of God,  

called to discipleship in Jesus Christ,  

and empowered by the Holy Spirit, 
 

We commit ourselves to  

grow in faith, affirm our gifts,  

support one another in our callings, 

engage in ministry and action,  

and promote healing and wholeness  

in the Church, the society, and the world. 

WELCA Bible Study 

“The Apostles’ Creed:  
I Believe in Jesus Christ” 

Friday, October 13 
10:00 a.m. in the lounge. 

Led by Pastor Tom. 
All women and friends of ULC  

are encouraged to attend. 
 

Our circles meet once a month for   
Bible Study, service and fellowship! 

If you are interested in joining a circle, 
check out one of these. 

 

Naomi/Rachel Circle 

11:00am  Friday, October 13 at the church  
 

Mary/Martha Circle 

9:30am  Wednesday, October 18 at the church 
 

Joy Circle 

3:00pm  Sunday, October 22 at the church 

Quilting Opportunities 

Tuesday Night Quilters 

6:30-9:00pm 

This group focuses on quilts for  
fundraising, donations to benefits and 
local charities, and baptismal quilts. 

 
Thursday Quilting Group 

1:00-3:00pm 

This group focuses on quilts,  
health kits, school kits, and layettes 

for Lutheran World Relief.   
These items are shared with our            

sisters and brothers around the world. 

University Lutheran 
WELCA Joy Circle  

                                                             
 “A cheerful look  
 brings Joy to the heart.” 
     Proverbs 15:30  

 
 

While attending the WELCA Triennial Gathering in Minneap-
olis this summer, we were inspired by the relationships that 
were formed and hope to inspire more women in our con-
gregation by forming the Joy Circle. Please join us for our 
first gathering on October 22nd to get to know each other 
better.  

 

• We will have our first gathering on Sunday, October 22, 3pm-4pm              

in the lounge.  

• Circle gatherings will take place after work hours for most women.                    

       We will only meet for 1 hour unless a special event is scheduled prior.  

• There will be yummy fall treats. 

• Daycare will be provided.  

                                                                                                       
WHY JOIN A WELCA CIRCLE?  
Here’s why:  
 -Relationship with God  
 -Form new relationships with women in your congregation 
 -Renewal  and meaningful  faith conversations 
 -A way to stay connected to your church. 
 -Because it brings you JOY! :)  

• Visit our Facebook page: ULC Joy Circle   

• Circle Contacts: Roxanne Melberg– 218-779-3743                                                             
         Shelly Meyer- 218-791-5129      

         Heather Kallestad-701-330-8847                                 

FALL FESTIVAL - November 4 

Are you ready for a fun, busy few days? 
Fall is on the way and our Festival will be  
Saturday, November 4 from 11am - 1pm.   
This event will be our last fundraiser for this year 
and we will need lots of baked goods, crafts  
and hands on deck that day.  
We would like to see a group of new faces  
helping and enjoying the time  
we spend together.   
If you’ve never been  
to such an event at ULC,  
please join us!! 
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Ministers:  Every Member of the Congregation 

Pastor:  Thomas W. Colenso 

Education Coordinator:  Jen Hanson 

Youth Minister:  Heather Kallestad 

Administrative Assistant:  Seanne Voracek 

 

 

Organists:  Lauri Shimpa and Jane Traub  

Custodians:  Harold and Cindy Stoller 

Stephen Ministry Leaders: 

     Bonnie Peterson, Wayde Anderson  

       Evelyn Clark, Jane Traub 
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www.universitylutherangf.org 
 

Phone: 701-775-4745 

Email: ulcoffice@midconetwork.com 

WORSHIP & CLASS SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday Mornings  
Sunday School & Adult Class   8:45am 

Grades 7-9 Confirmation   8:45am  
Worship  10:00am 

Fellowship 11:00am 
 

Wednesday With Jesus  

Supper   5:00 p.m. 
Worship & WWJ   6:00 p.m. 

Grades 7-9 Confirmation   7:00pm 
Chapel Choir Rehearsal    7:30pm 

 
 

Bible Sunday and Wednesday 

October 8 and 11 
 

                                                                                                 

1st Annual Fish Fry 
Sunday, October 8 

5:00-7:00pm 
 

WELCA Bible Study 
Friday, October 13, 10:00 a.m. 

 
K-5th Grade Movie Day 

            Sunday, October 15, 2:00-4:00 p.m. 
 

Calling All Men 
Saturday, October 21, 8:30 a.m. 

 
Trunk or Treat 

Tuesday, October 31, 6:00-8:00pm 
 

                   Check inside for much more!! 


